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Welcome to the new Inman Park Advocator! This isn’t just any 
neighborhood newsletter. It is the official mouthpiece of IPNA (along 
with our web site, on which the Advocator is also published). If you’re 
an IPNA member, you should by now have had the electronic edition of 
the newsletter delivered right to your email in-box. And if you’re not a 
member, you can go to InmanPark.org and join right now for just $5.00!

We have had an incredible show of support from local merchants who 
understand the value of reaching out to our neighborhood through 
the Advocator. Now it ’s up to all of us to show them our support! 

They stepped up and bought ads, making our self-funding 
Advocator dream a reality. Now it ’s your turn! Please get out and 
patronize all of the local businesses who are advertising with 
us. And when you do, be sure to thank them for placing an ad in 
the Advocator. We couldn’t make it without their support! All of 
the ad revenue goes right back into publishing the Advocator.

Lots of work has gone into the production of this new in-house 
publication. Many thanks to our fearless Advocator Editrix Carla 
Jeffries; to our publisher, IPNA member Darcel Stewart; to Cristy 
Lenz, IPNA web site manager and ad purveyor extraordinaire; 
to our skilled sales duo, Communications VP Melissa Miller and 
Advocator Committee member (and Historic Preservation VP) 
Sara Wittich; to our graphic designer, Jessica Riley; and to all 
of you readers who are out there helping further our ad sales.

There is still ad space for 2020, and Advocator ads are now available 
for purchase into 2021. If you own a local business, please see 
the information in this issue on how to buy an ad. Readers, as you 
patronize our sponsors, please take along the rate sheet included 
in this Advocator and invite still more local merchants to advertise 
with us. We offer 50% off the base rate for non-profit organizations.

As you kick off this election year, get ready for a timely and informative 
pre-meeting session in February. Senator Nan Orrock will join us at 6:30 

P.M. on February 19 for a special IPNA screening of the new 30-minute 
short film Suppressed: The Fight to Vote. This documentary by Robert 
Greenwald investigates the events that transpired right here in 
Georgia during the 2018 midterm elections. The film is 30 minutes in 
length. Afterwards, from 7:00 to 7:30 P.M., Nan will stick around to lead 
a discussion about voting rights. State election officials will also be on 
hand with some of our new voting machines to give a demonstration 
of how they work. What better way to start this election year off right?

Happy New Year, Inman Park, and I’ll see you at 7:30 the evening of 
January 15 for our next IPNA meeting!

By Beverly Miller • President@inmanpark.org

Happenings 
this month

Page 4-5 Page 6 Page 7

New Security 
Patrol Truck, 
Y’all!

Speak For The 
Trees

President’s Message

Advertise in the Advocator!

ads@inmanpark.org





Chairs & Coordinators

Inman Park
Neighborhood Association

Officers

Advocator

     January 2020 •  Inman Park Advocator  •  03

President, Beverly Miller
404-804-8141

president@inmanpark.org

VP • Planning, Rick Bizot
404-954-2490

planning@inmanpark.org

VP • Zoning, Jonathan Miller
zoning@inmanpark.org

VP • Historic Preservation, Sara Wittich
historic.preservation@inmanpark.org

VP • Public Safety, Kevin Curry
public.safety@inmanpark.org

VP • Communications, Melissa Miller
communications@inmanpark.org

Treasurer, Kay Kirsche
770-309-8954

treasurer@inmanpark.org

Secretary, Julie Noble
secretary@inmanpark.org

Editrix
Carla Jeffries

Staff
Kathleen Busko, Susanna Capelouto, Susan Crawley, Alison 

Gordon, Marge Hays, Alex Kronemeyer, Glenda Minkin, Julie 
Noble & Pat Westrick 

Submissions
advocator@inmanpark.org

Printed by Darcel Stewart, The UPS Store

Adopt the Beltline
Anne Roberts • annediehl@gmail.com • 404-242-5300

Archives
Teresa Burk • tburkus@gmail.com • 404-449-3000

Beautification & Sidewalks
Barbara Leach • leachbarbara@bellsouth.net • 404-521-2672
Millie Astin • sidewalks@inmanpark.org • 404-589-9012

Education
Eric Goldberg • sidewalks@inmanpark.org • 678-467-2096

Festival 2020
Sam Bailey • sambailey211@gmail.com
Jane Bradshaw Burnette • jcb5858@yahoo.com

Freedom Park Conservancy
Philip Covin • covin8@yahoo.com

Graffiti
Chuck Clarke • cclarke@empoweret.com • 404-668-2620

Hospitality
Patsy Fisher • hospitality@inmanpark.org • 404-550-0790

Inman Park Tree Watch and Arboretum
Jim Abbot • abbot.jim@gmail.com • 404-281-0638

Lifelong Inman Park
Cathie Berger • lifelong@inmanpark.org • 404-281-0638

NPU-N Representative
Neil Kinkopf • npu.n@inmanpark.org • 404-281-0638

Social
July Fourth: Carol Mitchell • carol@the-mitchells.org • 
404-659-2579
Holiday Party: Cristy Lenz • 404-822-3884
Porch Parties: Pat & Richard Westrick • patwestrick@realtor.com 
• 404-388-6466

Special Events
Karen Goeckel • kgoeckel@me.com • 678-612-1776

Springvale Park
Stephanie & Cameron McCaa • cammccaa@gmail.com • 
404-414-2496
Amy Higgins (Master Plan) • ahigginsaia@gmail.com • 
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Local Meetings to Address 
L5P Nightclub

2020 Inman Park Book Club

Welcome New Neighbors

February 28 • 7:30 p.m.

Inman Park Security Patrol 
Activity  •  December 2019

Jan 28

Feb 25

“My Dear Hamilton“
by  Laura Kamoie

“The Downstairs Girl“
by Stacy Lee

Host: Stephanie Sherman
936 Austin Ave.

Directed Patrols • 170
Drop Ins • 102

Criminal Trespass • 1
Demented Person • 1 
Theft • 1
Traffic Stop • 1

Host: Cathy Jamison
805B Edgewood Ave.

Meets at 7:00 pm on the last Tuesday of most months. 
Most book selections are available at our neighborhood 

bookstore:
A Cappella Books

208 Haralson Ave, Inman Park
10% Discount! Shop local!

Hosted by:

Melissa Miller & Thom Abelew
211 Hurt Street

Welcome Rob Manley and Marco Enriquez to Inman Lane

and 

Holly Glass and Chang Lee to Lake Avenue

All are welcome. Please bring a dish to share 
and your favorite beverage to enjoy.

•  •  •
NB: no Porch Party in January! 

Crave, the nightclub operating at 1126 Euclid Avenue, has asked to 
come before the Little Five Points Business Association in January as 
they begin to pursue the issuance of a permanent liquor license. Their 
temporary license expires in early February. There are indications that 
their attorney, Ed Rucker, may also ask to come before IPNA at our 
January 15 meeting. IPNA has received word that he expects Crave’s 
application to be voted against overwhelmingly by the members 
present at the L5P and Inman Park meetings, and also to be voted 
down by the board of NPU-N. There are also indications that Crave’s 
attorney then intends to proceed anyway to the Atlanta License 
Review Board meeting in the first half of February to ask that local 
opposition to Crave be disregarded and to ask the License Review 
Board to approve his client’s flawed liquor license application, just as 
they did for the same client a few years ago for Escobar on Peters Street.   

There have been many complaints from Inman Park neighbors 
regarding this club’s extremely late operating hours and the loud 
noise from Crave. IPNA will keep members informed about the status 
of the application. Please watch for the January IPNA agenda and 
be ready to come to the January 15 IPNA meeting and voice your 
opinion. We will also need neighbors to turn out for the NPU-N 
meeting and for the License Review Board Meeting, and we’ll keep 
you informed regarding those dates and times. Neighbors around 
Crave have called police multiple times regarding the noise. As 
Public Safety VP Kevin Curry pointed out, these complaints should 
be on record and should have a bearing on the approval process. Any 
documentation neighbors can supply at the meetings will be helpful.

Porch PartyAdvertise in The Advocator!
The Inman Park Neighborhood Association is happy to announce that 
our neighborhood magazine, The Advocator, is once again published 

by neighborhood volunteers and features only local ads.
The Advocator is mailed directly each month to 2200 homes in 
Inman Park and several hundred copies will also be distributed to 
neighborhood businesses, providing a great way to advertise to your 

immediate neighbors.
To purchase ads, go to inmanpark.org and click on the “Advocator Ad 

Sales” link at the top of the home page.
1month  3 months 

 (10% discount)

 6 months 

 (15% discount)

 12 months   

(20% discount)

Full page $500 $450 $425 $400

Half page $250 $225. $212.50 $200

Quarter page $150 $135 $127.50 $120
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Other Happenings to Note
IPNA 

Calendar
The Harlem Globetrotters
January 19 • State Farm Arena • https://www.harlemglobetrotters.com/markets/
atlanta
The one, the only, Harlem Globetrotters! You want dunks, they got dunks. Take a 
small child and blow their mind with the hijinks.

MLK Day 5K Drum Run
January 20 • Piedmont Park • https://mlkday5k.com
How about a run with a 3.1 mile drumline all along the race course? Pretty 
motivating! The race t-shirt is pretty cool looking and you get matching gloves 
because it ’s pretty cold out for a run, honestly. Register at the website above.

Stellaluna
January 21 - March 8 • Center for Puppetry Arts • https://puppet.org/programs/
stellaluna/
This is such a sweet story--a little lost fruit bat finds new friends and bats and 
birds learn to love one another. You just know the Puppetry Arts people will 
really do the story justice and make all the flying critters very engaging for kids.

Trains! Trains! Trains!
January 25 & 26 • Southern Museum of Civil War and Locomotive History • 
https://www.southernmuseum.org/upcoming-events
I’m skewing pretty kid-friendly with my events round-up this month, I know. But 
it ’s cold out and this is a really good idea for a weekend activity! The museum 
is celebrating the 10th anniversary of this trainspalooza, with a new LEGO 
train building challenge and lots of ways for visitors to interact with (and even 
operate!) a bunch of trains.

The Metropolitan Opera National Council Auditions
February 2  • Spivey Hall • https://www.clayton.edu/spiveyhall/
Promising young vocalists from four states sing opera arias before a panel of 
expert judges, competing to advance to the National Auditions finals on the 
stage of New York’s famed Metropolitan Opera. An exciting highlight of every 
concert season, this annual event is not to be missed by opera fans. Catch a 
rising star!

African American Grounds Tour
February 11 • Oakland Cemetery • https://oaklandcemetery.com/event/
free-african-american-grounds-tours
Join a free, hour-long walking tour of the final resting places of Atlanta 
luminaries, including Carrie Steele Logan, founder of Atlanta’s first orphanage 
for African American children; William Finch, one of Atlanta’s first African 
American city councilmen; Bishop Wesley John Gaines and Julia A. Gaines, pastor 
and First Lady of Big Bethel A.M.E. Church; and Maynard Jackson, Atlanta’s first 
African American mayor. The tour is free, but you must register ahead of time 
(above website). 

Arlo Guthrie
March 5 • Variety Playhouse • http://variety-playhouse.com/
Usually I don’t put events in this far in advance but I know this will sell out, so 
here’s your advance notice to go obtain tickets for Arlo Guthrie at the Variety.

Jan 15

Jan 23

Jan 28

Feb 19

Feb 27

Feb 28

IPNA Meeting
Trolley Barn

7:30 p.m.

NPU-N Meeting
L5P Community Center

7:00 p.m.

Book Club
See page 4 
for details

IPNA Meeting
Trolley Barn

7:30 p.m.

NPU-N Meeting
L5P Community Center

7:00 p.m.

Porch Party
See page 4 
for details



 New IP Security Patrol Truck Turns Heads and Corners
By Yr. Editrix • advocator@inmanpark.org
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Finally, our security patrol has a new 
vehicle! After much consultation, IPNA 
purchased a brand-new, shiny “bright 
white” Toyota Tacoma, extended cab, 
as the new IP Security Patrol vehicle.  
Updated graphics were installed and, of 
course, include the IP butterfly logo.  
Kevin Curry, IPNA’s Public Safety VP, 
reports that the patrol officers are thrilled 

with the new vehicle. The Tacoma replaced 
the old 2007 Crown Vic (purchased in 
2012) because the Crown Vic “blew a head 
gasket”  in July.  The new Tacoma could 
not be purchased immediately following 
this tragic event because we were out 
of the normal budget cycle.  Officers 
generously drove their personal vehicles 
while we did not have an operating 

vehicle, which is probably why you are 
wondering where the patrol car has 
been these past few months. We expect 
the Tacoma to give IPNA many years 
of reliable, visible service. Give them a 
thumbs-up when you see them rolling 
around the ‘hood, and if you have a 
toddler with you, be sure to say “Look, A 
TRUCK!” 

Greetings from the Little Five Points 
Center for Arts and Community 
(L5PCAC). Most people know us as the 
Community Center.  The Center building 
is celebrating 101 years of existence in 
the Inman Park community. Starting out 
as the Moreland Elementary School, the 
building has evolved into a Community 
Center that is open to everyone who 
may want to get involved with one of 
our resident partner organizations. 
When it was leased to WRFG 89.3 FM 
(the international community radio 
station housed in the Center) in 1984, 
the building began to change, as 
more tenants moved their offices and 
businesses here, many of whom have 
been housed here for nearly 35 years. 

You can learn more about the facility 
through our web page at www.l5pcac.
org. One of the organizations which 
houses in the building is Homes of Light 
a nonprofit agency that has assisted 
over 750 individuals to become self 
sufficient through employment programs 
called Alliance Employment.  As a way 
of generating revenue to support this 
wonderful program, Homes of Light has 
started a junk removal service called 
Alliance.  If you or anyone you know 
needs to remove items ( junk) you may 
want to give them a call at (404) 793-
3163 or visit alliancejunkremoval.org. All 
proceeds from each removal go towards 
supporting the housing and employment 
programs.

Hello from the L5PCAC 
By David Shorter • director@l5pcc.org



Speak for the Trees: Best Trees of 2019

By Jim Abbot • abbot.jim@gmail.com

As I write, critics are naming the best films, books, and dating apps 
of 2019. Not to be left out, I present you with my picks for best 
neighborhood trees of the year!

10. Sugarberry (Celtis laevigata) in Freedom Park, between Sinclair 
and N. Highland. Co-champion for this species in the ATL, this tree’s 
gracefully cascading lower branches had to be trimmed recently to 
discourage camping. 

9. Southern Red Oak (Quercus falcata), 954 Dekalb. Years ago, it was 
slated for removal due to construction at Marble Lofts. A heroic 
homeowner saved it.

8. Sourwood (Oxydendrum arboreum) in Springvale Park near 
the north steps. This is a personal favorite for its blocky bark and 
extraordinary fall color: eye-popping crimson. 

7. Dawn Redwood (Metasequoia glyptostroboides), 803 Lake. With 
a history reaching back to the dinosaurs, this supposedly extinct 
species was rediscovered in the 1940s. 

6. Willow Oak (Quercus phellos), behind 951 Edgewood. This is a 
monster tree, folks, and getting bigger every minute. 

5. Weeping Katsuras (Cercidiphyllum japonicum), 956 Euclid. Easily 
the most elegant trees in the ’hood.

4. White Oak (Quercus alba), 100 Waverly Way. Classic cottage + 
stately shade tree = absolute perfection. 

3. Water Oak (Quercus nigra), 320 N. Highland. It ’s 14 feet in 
circumference, and it ’s way prettier than a parking deck. 

2. Live Oaks (Quercus virginiana), 145 Elizabeth. Joel Hurt dearly 
loved this species, despite its not being native to the Piedmont. More 
than a century later, these are our “signature” trees. 

1. Coast Redwood (Sequoia sempervirens), 117 Elizabeth. Topping the 
list for the first year in a row! Read about this amazing tree at http://
bit.ly/39mLXgY. 

Nominate a Deserving Neighbor 
for the Joel Award

The Joel Award is a long-running award that recognizes neighbors 
and friends of our neighborhood who have gone above and beyond 
to make Inman Park a special place to live, work, and play. These 
awards will be presented at Butterfly Ball 2020 on April 24, 2020. 

Do you know someone who has made a special impact? Submit 
your nomination to advocator@inmanpark.org with the subject 
Joel Award 2020.  
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Lindsey Cheney
Member of The National Association of Realtors® 
O 404.352.2010  M 404.824.4403
lindseycheney@dorseyalston.com

HONORED TO BE A PART OF THE 

INMAN PARK COMMUNITY

100 West Paces Ferry Road  |  Atlanta, GA 30305  |  dorseyalston.com

Over 
$11 Million  
in total sales 

in 2019!

Information believed accurate but not warranted. Equal Housing Opportunity.  
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Introducing
Neighbor to 
Neighbor

Neighbor To Neighbor 
provides short-term 
assistance for those 
experiencing a crisis 
or difficulty managing 
the challenges of daily 
living.  In the Inman 
Park tradition, this 

service is offered to all 
IPNA members with no 
obligation or cost.
Those interested in 
assistance can submit 
a request via email or 
phone and a volunteer 
will respond.

Neighbor to Neighbor 
is managed by Lifelong 
Inman Park. If you 
are interested in 
volunteering, contact 
Lifelong via email.

Contact for information or 
requests:

Linda Gross - 404-545-5222
Jackie Lawrence 
- 404-272-0024

www.inmanpark.org/
lifelonginmanpark

30 Years of Theatre Night
By Aimee Franz and Kathleen Busko • kathleenbusko@hotmail.com

A show at the 
Variety Playhouse, a 
scrumptious dinner 
at BoccaLupo, and 
Festival Theatre 
Night.  Hmmmm, 
what do these events 
have in common?

They are unique 
Inman Park 
experiences!  So, if 
you haven’t been, 
don’t miss out 
this year, the 30th 
anniversary of this 
treasured event.  

It was 1990 and the 
idea of including 
our local theatres 
in Festival had been 
percolating in Bill 
McMurry’s mind.  Bill 
thought about the 
empty tent on the 
Saturday night of 
Festival and knew 
his friend, Margie 
Veneziale, was on the 
board of the Horizon 
Theatre Company.  
Voila—Theatre Night 
was born!  Neighbors 
Eileen Rhea Brown, 
George Veneziale, 
Jane Kourkoulis, 
Bobbie Paul, Susan 
Bridges, and Cathy 
Bradshaw are some 
who helped make 
Bill’s vision a reality 
in the early days. 
Although Theatre 
Night has evolved 
over time, the goal 

of enjoying theatre 
performances 
while raising 
funds to support 
those theatres has 
remained constant.  

So, if you haven’t 
been, here’s the 411: 
Buy a sponsorship 
or split one with 
your friends and 
neighbors (includes 
a table for six). 
Pack a picnic dinner. 
Perhaps bring a table 
cloth, flowers, and 
faux candles. 
Enjoy the 
performances.
Participate in a live 
auction of unique 
Inman Park goods 
and experiences. 

You’ll watch 
vignettes from recent 
or upcoming shows 
by 7 Stages Theatre, 
Horizon Theatre 
Company, Dad’s 
Garage Theatre, and 
Grady High School’s 
Grady Drama.  The 
actors, actresses, and 
theatre leadership 
volunteer their 
Saturday night to 
make this happen.  

Sponsorships go on 
sale in January and 
seating is limited. 
Thanks to our 
generous sponsors, 
thousands of dollars 

have been raised 
over the years! Some 
folks, inspired by 
the performances, 
make an additional 
donation that night!  

If you cannot attend 
Theatre Night, why 
not make a donation 
in any amount.  
Sponsorships and 
donations are tax 
deductible to the 
extent allowed by 
law.  

Please don’t miss 
the opportunity to 
attend or contribute 
to Theatre Night.  
You can reach out 
to any of us on the 
committee: Aimee 
Franz, Leigh Hays, 
Cathy Bradshaw, 
Marie Wooldridge, 
Judy Clements, 
Helen Cunningham, 
Dave Darling, Nick 
Franz, Megan Holder, 
Dan Chandler 
and Kathleen 
Busko or email 
iptheatrenight@
gmail.com. Happy 
Festival! 
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Volunteer Sign-ups for our beloved festival will open in 
February. We need help from all of our neighbors and friends 
to make this event a success again. It ’s continued support 
from volunteers like Sally Dorn who has helped for many 
years by opening her home on the house tour seven times, 
participating on the festival committee, volunteering with 
the house tour committee, overseeing beer vendors, working 
with the children’s festival area and overseeing non-profit 
booths. Sally continues to volunteer year after year because 
the Festival provides the money that allows our neighborhood 
to stand up for itself when necessary and take care of our 
needs and because Festival is the best event of the year 
and Inman Park is the best neighborhood around. We are so 
grateful for our neighbors who donate any amount of their 
time to support our neighborhood and continue to make 
this the best festival in Atlanta! Stay tuned for more details.

Festival Volunteer Sign-up 
Coming Soon!



IPNA Meeting December 18, 2019 
Minutes
President Beverly Miller called the IPNA 
meeting to order at 7:32 p.m.  

Welcome and Introduction of Newcomers: 
None.

Police Officers’ Reports
Sgt Soukup reported that they are 
increasing patrol hours again (in tandem 
with increased holiday activity) and 
reminded us again to always empty your 
car, to always call the police to report 
a crime (however small) and to share 
information when you have it; a video of 
even a theft from your porch may help solve 
multiple crimes in the ‘hood.

Motion to approve November Meeting 
Minutes. Seconded. Approved.

Announcements
Al Caproni and Chris Curley [Little 5 Points 
Alliance] – Reported on the continued 
development of the “Euclid Avenue Project” 
(funded in part by ARC and T-SPLOST ). They 
have hired a consultant from Lord Aeck 
Sargent.  They encourage everyone to check 
out the new website (https://l5pa.com/), in 
particular pointing out that the donation 
portal is now live (https://l5pa.com/show-
love). The L5P Alliance Board is looking for 
volunteers to populate committees on all 
issues.  

Atlanta Beltline, Inc. Lynnette Reid and 
Nathan Soldat presented updates on the 
Master Plan; there are 10 neighborhoods 
involved but we are in Subarea 5 (O4W, PHi 
and IP): https://beltline.org/wp-content/
uploads/2012/01/Atlanta-BeltLine_
Subarea-5_MasterPlan.pdf  
10 years into this overall project and it is 
time to update and refresh. Stakeholder 
Advisory Group has been meeting (4 public 
meetings, all info available online) and 
looked at future land use (parcels that are 
likely to be redeveloped). 
https://beltline.org/organizer/
atlanta-beltline-inc/ 

IPNA Officers’ Reports
VP Public Safety – Kevin Curry (absent) 
Atlanta Police Department Zone 6 Crime 
Prevention Inspectors Tillman and Word 
introduced themselves and presented a 
new Neighborhood Watch program called 

https://www.inmanpark.org/advocator-ad-
sales  Secretary -- Julie Noble  Reminded all 
present that the Inman Park Caroling would 
take place on Thursday, December 19th 
at 6:30, starting at Diane and John Floyd’s 
house. All welcome to join! 

Treasurer - Kay Kirsche reported that the 
$92.5k for lights in Freedom Park (Euclid to 
Austin) has been paid and will be installed 
soon. The remaining section (Austin to 
Highland) will cost $65k and will come next.
 
President – Beverly Miller  
Thanks to Chisty Lenz for a spectacular 
Holiday Party! As always, it was an 
incredible event and a wonderful 
opportunity to spend time with neighbors 
at the Trolley Barn.

Old Business 
None 

New Business 
None 

Adjourn 
President Beverly Miller motioned to 
adjourn the meeting at 9:01 p.m. Seconded. 
Approved.

Atlanta Police Citizens 
Academy. Jammie Tillman can be reached at 
470-462-9026 JLTILLMAN@Atlantaga.gov 

VP for Historic Preservation -- Sara Wittich  
Nothing to report VP for Planning – Rick 
Bizot presented an overview of the Hulsey 
Yards Master Plan, including explaining 
parts of the study available online: https://
hulseymasterplan.com/ and updating 
the status regarding the involvement 
of surrounding neighborhoods. The 
Committee met with Natalyn Archibong 
(District 5 representative on the Atlanta 
City Council), who would like all involved 
neighborhoods to officially vote to support 
the plan. Connectivity Q: Where will streets 
connect through to Inman Park besides 
at Krog and the MARTA station? A: The 
old connection between Delta Place and 
Chester Street in Reynoldstown is being 
explored. A 4-way stop is also planned for 
the intersection of Euclid and Delta Place, 
which should slow and make traffic safer in 
that area. 

NPU – Neil Kinkopf (absent)  
Beverly Miller reported that a formal 
complaint against Vegan in the Park has 
been filed with the city, and will give an 
update for January. 

VP for Zoning – Jonathan Miller  Change 
of agent for liquor license - Bartaco 
(Jason Clarke) and Barcelona (Kenneth 
Perlman), represented by Mike Sarge 
requested a change of agent, based upon 
new ownership of the two restaurants (L 
Catterton purchased the franchise from 
Del Frisco). Nothing (hours, menu, etc.) 
will change except the agent. Membership 
voted to approve: 29 in favor, 0 opposed.

VP for Communication – Melissa Miller 
(with Advocator Editrix Carla Jeffries) 
reported that IPNA (having taken back the 
monthly newsletter to produce in-house) 
has sold $10,400 in advertisements so far 
(to local businesses) and hopes to keep 
selling to support our new version, which 
will produce its first issue in January 2020. 
If anyone knows a local business who 
would like to reach more than 2,200 homes 
(as many as 5k neighbors) and several 
hundred local businesses monthly at very 
reasonable rates, please send them to:  
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2020 Print IPNA Membership 
Directory

IPNA will be printing new membership directories early next year.  
If you want to be in the new directory, please go to inmanpark.org, 
login to check your profile and make sure all your information is 
correct. If you have a spouse/partner/significant other, make sure 
they are also a member of IPNA so they can be cross-referenced in 
the directory. If you have a spouse/partner/significant other listed 
under your profile but they have not joined individually, they 
cannot be cross-referenced. IPNA membership is by individual, 
not household, while security patrol membership is by household.

We encourage everyone to check out their profile and make any 
corrections. This makes the job of printing the directory much 
easier on the individuals who are facilitating this process. Also, 
ask your friends and neighbors to join. The more, the merrier!

Festival 2007 was the first year 
I volunteered for Festival, and I 
was head of Security. I remember 
Pat Westrick approaching me 
about the opportunity to get 
involved. I had just moved into 
the neighborhood, and my only 
experience with Festival was 
the year before when I lived in 
Roswell and came down to see 
the parade.  Since then I have 
been involved every year in 
various roles. Currently I am the 
Festival Treasurer.

One of my memories from back 
when I first started volunteering 
with Festival, I was walking 
behind two girls and listening 
to their conversation. They were 
complaining about all the people 
that were at Festival and felt that 
it was a neighborhood party just 
for Inman Parkers! Well, okay. 

That’s one way to look at it. 
However, if you go back to the 
origins of Festival, way back when 
Inman Park was not a desirable 
place to live, a handful of people 
invested in the old homes and 
wanted more people to do the 
same. In order to convince the 
realtors to show their clients 
Inman Park properties, the 
Tour of Homes was created to 
showcase the efforts and success 
stories of what was happening 
here. Additionally, bankers were 
invited to Butterfly Ball to show 
them the potential of Inman 
Park and to encourage them 
to lend money to perspective 
homeowners. Considering that 
Inman Park is one of the most 
desirable places to live in-town, 
I think that the original mission 
was accomplished!

What does Festival mean to me personally? To me, it is the connection 
of the community. It brings so many friends and neighbors together 
to create this amazing event. Every year as the committee gets closer 
to the last weekend in April, there seems to be so much to do. And 
every year everything comes together, and the magic just happens. 
I am so proud to be a part of this neighborhood and do my part to 
contribute to Festival. Oh yeah, I don’t even live in the neighborhood 
anymore! I’ve said it many times and I’ll say it again … my physical 
address may not be in Inman Park, but my heart and soul are still 
here!

January 2020  •  Inman Park Advocator  •  11

Festival Spotlight: Volunteer 
Memories
By Kristin Sandage • neechykat@yahoo.com
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Winter at Carter Center Freedom 
Farmer’s Market

Winter at the Freedom Farmer’s Market up at the Carter Center is a special time! If you’ve been skipping it lately because it just seems like a 
summery activity, let me give you a buncha good reasons to go! I’ll copy Jim Abbot and make a New Year’s style list:

1.) There are fewer people but somehow just as many cute dogs.

2.) La Calavera Bakery just started a booth there and they have a carrot-spelt loaf that is just out of this world. 

3.) You think it ’s cold but by the time you’ve walked there you actually feel quite warm.

4.) Woodland Farms is turning out perfectly round, bright red radishes, emerald green broccoli, and butter-colored heads 
of cauliflower.

5.) You can then get some creamy, perfect goat cheese from Decimal Place Farms and spread it on toast made from that 
carrot-spelt bread (see #2) and top it with roasted broccoli (see #4).

6.) Franklin Citrus is bringing in gorgeous satsumas and other perfect citrus right now!

7.) Salmon guy is usually there once a month! He fishes with his pack of sons all summer in Alaska and then brings it to 
sell to us all winter. Not only is his fish spectacular and sustainable, he also presents an excellent model of what to do if 
you produce an excess of boy children.

8.) There’s a sausage biscuit from Star Provisions that is worth any amount of walking in the cold.

9.) Here’s what you do--you get ground chicken from Grateful Growers and make larb: cook it in a bit of vegetable oil 
with two minced garlic cloves, sliced scallions, a few chopped chilies, if you like them. Stir in a tablespoon each of soy 
sauce, fish sauce, sriracha, and brown sugar and cook until the texture is dry. You can grab butter lettuce or cabbage from 
Woodland Gardens while you’re there--serve the larb piled on a platter surrounded by torn lettuce or cabbage leaves. You 
scoop it up on the leaves and put it directly in your mouth. 

10.) Everyone has beets right now. Those can make a date with goat cheese (see #5) and greens or top an oil-roasted 
salmon filet (see #7) with them and some sliced citrus (see #6). 

By Yr. Editrix • advocator@inmanpark.org

Virgil Street Krewe turns it out for the Polar Bear Jump
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Good to Know
Inman Park Neighborhood 
Association (IPNA) membership:

Websites

Report All Crimes: Call 911

L5P Business Association

Inman Park Neighborhood Association (IPNA) 

membership:  Available to those who live within 

or own property within the boundaries of Inman 

Park. Membership is $5 with online registration at 

inmanpark. org. Membership allows you to vote 

(see bylaws online for details), gives you access to 

the directory and makes you eligible for special 

neighborhood events. In addition to being a member 

of IPNA, you may register for the Inman Park Security 

Patrol (IPSP) which staffs off-duty Atlanta Police officers 

to patrol our neighborhood. There are four levels of 

commitment starting at $50 per year.

IPNA meetings are held at 7:30 p.m. on the 3rd 

Wednesday of each month at the Trolley Barn.

IPSP membership is based upon a rolling annual 

membership term. Your renewal date is one year from 

your membership date and again every year after that.

IP Security Patrol: 404-414-7802

L5P Mini-Precinct: 404-658-6782

InmanPark.org

InmanParkFestival.org

Facebook.com/InmanPark

Instagram: @inmanpark

www.little5points.com

January 15, 2020
IPNA Meeting • 7:30 p.m. • Babysitting 
Available • The Trolley Barn 
 963 Edgewood Ave. NE

Agenda

I. Welcome & Introduction of Newcomers

II. Police Officers’ Reports

III. Minutes of Last Meeting

IV. Announcements 

V. Elected Officials’ Reports

VI. IPNA Officers’ Reports

	 A. President

	 B. Planning

	 C. Zoning

	 D. Historic Preservation

	 E. Public Safety

	 F. Communications

	 G. Treasurer

	 H. Secretary

VII. Committee Reports

VIII. Old Business

IX. New Business

X. Adjourn

Check inmanpark.org the day of the meeting 
for any agenda updates

Want to be a part 
of next month’s 
Advocator?
If you have news to share with your neighbors in the 

February issue of the Advocator, please send your 

submissions to advocator@inmanpark.org on or 

before January 24.
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BUY
SELL
RENOVATE
BUILD
INVEST

We LIVE,  WORK and PLAY in Inman Park
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